
Welcome to our Club!

We meet Thursdays at 12:00 PM
Nicky's Steakhouse
1350 Fall River Rd.
Estes Park, CO  80517 
United States of America

District Site Venue Map

Posted by Rita DuChateau

Nicky's or Zoom? The choice is yours!
 
Your club is back at Nicky's! Several club members
gathered at Nicky's for lunch and our meeting last
week and many more used the Zoom link to participate
remotely. So, the choice of how to attend is yours.
 
HOWEVER, if you're going to join the group at Nicky's you
will need to R.S.V.P. Send Karol and email at
kj.rinehart@centurylink.net BEFORE 5 p.m. Tuesday
(July 21). This will be the "drill" going forward, so mark
your calendars so you remember to R.S.V.P. to Karol
before Tuesday at 5 p.m. every week we meet.

Details for Nicky's from Karol: Attendance limited to 25,
food will be served rather than a buffet, price is
still $15. Those attending must have a meal, as there is a
restriction on the number that can attend. Please arrive as
close to 11:30 as possible so meals can be served before
the meeting begins.
 
Zoom details from Scott Thompson, our ZoomHost:
 
Topic: Rotary Membership Meeting
Time: Jul 23, 2020 11:30 AM Mountain Time (US and
Canada)
Join Zoom Meeting

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/7985707369
 
Meeting ID: 798 570 7369
 
Scott is available to help anyone needing help with Zoom. 

Posted by Rita DuChateau

This week's meeting:
Club Assembly for committee work

 
Be sure to watch your email for important information on when, where
and how your committee will meet this week. Our fourth meeting of
the each month is set aside for committees to meet, so be prepared.
When you paid your dues, you should have submitted a Committee
Sign Up form and your current year commitments appear at
the bottom on your newsletter. If you haven't signed up for a
committee or committees, here they are, with the names of the
committee chairs. It's never too late to join a committee!
 
Club Administration - Karol Rinehart
Community Service - Jim Whiteneck
Fund Development - Karen Thompson
International Service - Ron Gordon
Membership - Anne Slack/Dennis Gellhaus
Youth/New Generations - Sue Fereday
 
While not a formal committee, Rick Taylor welcomes your ideas for
future programs.

 

Posted by Bill Solms

Update from President Bill Solms
 
Great meeting last Thursday with Matt’s presentation on how we
are impacted by electronic media and how new inventions are
affecting our communications, like smart phones are bought by one
billion people less than 8 years after their first introduction! 
 
We also heard Brittney Woodrum’s presentation on her ShelterBox
fundraiser; if you would like to support her fundraiser, please
indicate so on the 23d.  She climbs Longs Peak on Monday, the
20th.  I hope she can tell us about it. 
 
I look forward to hearing good news concerning Gary Hazelton and
Ward Nelson. 
 
Due to time constraints we missed Happy Dollars and all the related
fun, so I will make that up to you this coming Thursday the 23d.  I
promise the trivia question coming from the Rotarian magazine will
be much easier this week.
 
Thank you, Karol, for treating us with cake for birthday
celebrations, including mine!!  I will start Thursday’s meeting as
usual and adjourn after announcements, Happy Dollars, and any
other proper business in order to allow our committees to meet.
 
While committees take the opportunity to meet, please do not forget
to send me a link so I can attend if possible.  Right now I only know
that the Foundation Committee meets at 1:30 that day.  Scott has
offered to host a committee meeting online, so contact him if you
need him to host. If more than one committee needs a host at the
same time, we will find other hosts to help out.  Also, there is room at
Nicky’s for two meetings in separate rooms.
 
Don’t forget to call Karol before 5 pm on Tuesday if you plan to
physically attend Thursday and also attendance includes the cost of
lunch.
 
Stay healthy,
Bill

 

 Duck Race Festival will be virtual
 
With a mixture of regret and excitement, the Estes Park Duck Race
Festival Committee has decided to host a virtual experience on
Saturday, Sept. 19 instead of an in-person event.
 
“We surely feel regret because the global pandemic forces us to find
a new way to move forward safely with the 32nd Annual Estes Park
Duck Race,” said ‘Big Duck’ Karen Thompson. “But as soon as we
decided to have a virtual Duck Race, we started to see so many new
and thrilling possibilities that we are now very excited!” 
 
Details are being developed that will ensure the race is accessible
online, entertaining for those who tune into the livestream, and
rewarding for the 67 Participating Organizations that are busy selling
Duck Adoptions.
 
The virtual event will feature a live Tail Spin Drawing of the major
prizes and hundreds of Duck Buck certificates for local merchants.
The Major Prizes include:

Cash Prize: $2,000
Cash Prize:  $1,000
Travel Prize: 3-night stay for two at the Pine Lodge on
Whitefish River near Glacier National Park
Travel Prize: 3-night stay for two at the Explorer Cabins at
Yellowstone National Park
Travel Prize: 3-night stay for two at Tenaya Lodge at Yosemite
National Park.

All travel prizes include extras, which vary between the
resorts. Travel prizes have been provided by Delaware North, the
lodging and concession corporation that includes the Ridgeline Hotel
in Estes Park.
 
“Delaware North has graciously extended the expiration dates for the
travel prizes to 2022, which means the winners will have extra time to
plan a safe trip,” Thompson said.
 
Duck adopters will have the chance to win hundreds of prizes valued
at $20 and up. The difference is that this year the merchants don't
have to donate prizes. Most of the prizes, called Duck Bucks, will be
provided by the Duck Race Committee and generous donors and can
be redeemed at local businesses. 
 
“We think it's time to help our merchants, too,” Thompson
said. “These are different times, to be sure, but this situation has
given us the chance to ‘think outside the nest’ and do some things
differently. The Duck Race volunteers will do everything we can to
make this the very best Duck Race ever!” 

July 16 Meeting Notes 
 

President Bill Solms called the meeting to order, welcoming those
who attended at Nicky’s and those who joined using Zoom. He
extended birthday wishes to Gregg Jurgens and himself; wedding
anniversary congratulations to the Galcovskis and the Lees; and
Rotary anniversary kudos to Karen McClure, Sandy Lasson and Guy
Van der Werf. Jennifer Comstock gave an invocation on gratitude for
the opportunity to come together again and share fellowship. Bill led
the Pledge and then introduced Visiting Rotarian Richard Kimple.
Scott Thompson again regaled the club with his humor.
 
Announcements

Karen Thompson shared some BIG DUCK RACE NEWS. The
Saturday, Sept. 19 race will take place virtually, not in-person.
She said it was a difficult decision by the Duck Race
Committee, but necessary for the safety of all. She invited
tech-savvy volunteers to help with the planning and execution
of the virtual race.
Bill shared details of meetings at Nicky’s. In-person
attendance is limited to 25; lunch will be served and will cost
$15. Anyone wishing to attend in person must contact Karol
Rinehart to R.S.V.P. before 5 p.m. every Tuesday prior to a
meeting to reserve a spot.
Next week’s meeting will be a Club Assembly. We will have a
brief meeting and then adjourn for committee work. Scott
Thompson can host one Zoom meeting for a committee.
Other space at Nicky’s is available for in-person meetings.
Each committee chair will contact his/her committee members
regarding time/place of the committee meetings.
Our Foundation Board will meet at 1:30 on Thursday, July 23.
Madison will email his board regarding location.
Bill provided an update from Kris Hazelton on Gary’s health.
Gary will have surgery for his pancreatic cancer on Friday,
and is expected to remain in the hospital for a week. Within a
month, Gary will start his second round of chemotherapy.
Please send positive thoughts, prayers, good wishes.

Nominating Committee
Bill announced that the Nominating Committee has slated Anne Slack
as co-chair of the Membership Committee and John Thomason as
Sergeant-at-Arms for this Rotary year.
 
Program #1
Bill introduced Brittney Woodrum, Rotary Peace Fellowship candidate
and ShelterBox Ambassador, to explain her fundraising campaign for
ShelterBox. Brittney is climbing all 58 of Colorado’s Fourteeners
hoping to raise $1,400 for each summit completed. She will climb
Longs Peak July 20, and is seeking individual donations and club
sponsorships. To learn
more, visit https://www.shelterboxusa.org/fourteeners/
 
Program #2
Rick Taylor introduced club member Matt Comstock, who provided a
fascinating, data-driven program on technology and advertising.  Matt
demonstrated the pace of change and how it is affected by
technological advances and the willingness of consumers to hop onto
new technology. He also shared insights into how the world will
change as a result of COVID-19, which he characterized as a
massive catalyst for technology adoption. Because we tend not to go
back to what once was, Matt predicts the new normal will include
change in access to healthcare, work from home models, and the
spread of social awareness and societal influence.
 
Adjournment
Karol surprised our President with a candlelit cake to celebrate his
birthday. Bill thanked everyone for their good wishes, and then
adjourned the meeting at 1 p.m. with The Four-Way Test.
 
 
Rita DuChateau, scribe 

                       

Posted by Rita DuChateau

Duck Bucks campaign seeks donors' dollars
 
Have you been looking for a way to support Estes Park businesses
as they recover from recent COVID-19 closures while also spreading
some Duck Race love?
 
It’s as easy as calling or emailing ‘Big Duck 2020’ Karen Thompson
to make a donation to the Duck Bucks Campaign. Instead of simply
asking local merchants to donate prizes for the 2020 Estes Park
Rotary Duck Race, the planning committee has hatched a fundraising
effort to give back to the merchants. Race fans will still win hundreds
of prizes at the Estes Park Rotary Duck Race on Saturday, Sept. 19,
but funds for many of the prizes will come from a combination of
event budget reallocations and donations from sponsors and Estes
Valley residents.
 
"We want to be sure to include everyone who wants to contribute,
though, even if you have not donated in the past," said  Prize
Committee member Beth Weisberg. "We need your donations more
than ever this year."
 
The 2020 Estes Park Rotary Duck Race is supporting local
merchants who donated prizes in 2017, 2018 and 2019 by
purchasing gift cards (Duck Bucks) that winners can redeem at the
businesses.
 
“We encourage community support of the Duck Bucks campaign,
because it’s time to show our Estes Park businesses how much they
are appreciated,” Thompson said.
 
To donate, or for more information, contact Thompson
at bigduck@epduckrace.org or by phone at 970-590-9942.
 

Meet our 2020 Scholars 

 

Galileo DuMont, Academic Scholarship
Biology/Chemistry/Pre-Med, St. Olaf College
 

Meghan Frey, Academic Scholarship
Nursing, University of Wyoming 
 

Sage Shumate, Academic Scholarship
Criminology, Boston University

Paulina Tapia Bernal, Stanley Hotel Scholarship
Human Nutrition & Food Science, Colorado State
University

Esabella Burkhardt, Carver Family Scholarship
Psychology/Liberal Arts, Front Range Community
College

Jennifer Johnson, Lynn Coffman Scholarship
Business, University of Colorado - Boulder

Noel Villanueva, Brunson/Thorp Scholarship
Business Administration Management, University of Wyoming

Aubrey Kinley, Ron L. Kuhns Scholarship
Agricultural Business, Texas A+M University College Station

Matthew Turner, Brian Archibald Scholarship
Associate Degree in Art, Aims Community
College                                                                                                           

Give to our Foundation while you shop!
 

Do you find that you are placing Amazon orders more frequently
these days? Don't forget to help your Rotary Club of Estes Park
Foundation with every order. As a recipient of funds in
the smile.amazon.com, our foundation will receive a portion of the
sale. All you need to do its sign up to get the funds flowing. And
SHOP!

Go to:  smile.amazon.com. 
Choose the charitable organization by typing in Estes Park
Rotary Foundation. Our club and the Longs Peak club will
come up in the search. Click on Estes Park Rotary
Foundation.
Create a bookmark so every time you shop Amazon, you will
participating in the smile.amazon.com program.

  

Rotary Quote of the Week

"So much of society has sorted itself into highly age-
segregated arrangements. Rotary and other like-minded groups are
resisting that trend and creating spaces where people of all
generations can work together for the greater good."

          - Marc Freedman, author of How to Live Forever: The
Enduring Power of Connecting the Generations, in the July Rotarian
Magazine

Rotary theme for 2020-21

July 23 Duty Roster
 
Invocation: TBD
 
Song & Pledge: Bill Solms
 
Guest Intro: NA
 
Scribe: Madison Casey
 
Videographer: Scott Thompson
 
Greeter: NA
 
Program Intro: Bill Solms

July 30 Duty Roster
 
Invocation: No Meeting
 
Song & Pledge: 5th Thursday
 
Guest Intro: No Meeting
 
Scribe: 5th Thursday
 
Videographer: No Meeting
 
Greeter: 5th Thursday
 
Program Intro: No Meeting

Upcoming Events

Foundation Board Meeting
Zoom
Jul 23, 2020 1:30 PM
 
Club Board Meeting
Nicky's Steakhouse
Aug 04, 2020 
5:00 PM – 6:00 PM
 
View entire list

Speakers

Jul 23, 2020
Bill Solms and Club Directors
Club Assembly - Committee Work

View entire list

Birthdays, Anniversaries

Member Birthdays

Tom Maher
July 2
 
Philip Moenning
July 3
 
Lee Lasson
July 5
 
Gregg Jurgens
July 13
 
Bill Solms
July 16
 
Don Widrig
July 24
 
Anniversaries

Rick Taylor
Janet
July 7
 
Dmitri Galcovski
Yuliya
July 10
 
Mark Lee
Karen Lee
July 18
 
Doug Mann
Michelle
July 28
 
Join Date

Karen McClure
July 1, 1993
27 years
 
Sandy Lasson
July 1, 2007
13 years
 
Guy Van der Werf
July 7, 1994
26 years
 

Executives & Directors

President
Bill Solms
 
President Elect
Jim Whiteneck
 
Treasurer
Longley Parker
 
Secretary
Jennifer Comstock
 
Past President
Dave Evans
 
Club Administration
Karol Rinehart
 
Community Service
Jim Whiteneck
 
Fund Development
Karen Thompson
 
International Service
Ron Gordon
 
Youth/New Generation Services
Sue Fereday
 
Membership Co-Chair
Dennis Gellhaus
 

Rotary Links
Rotary International
RI President Home
Rotary Global Rewards
Joining Rotary
Rotary History
Rotary Foundation
For New Members

Bulletin Editor

Rita DuChateau
(If you have any comments or
questions, please contact the
editor)

Subscribe to Bulletin

Subscribe to our eBulletin and
stay up to date on the latest
news and events.
Click here to sign up!

Rotary Club of Estes Park Welcomes You!
 

Learn more at: www.clubrunner.ca/estespark
Like us on Facebook: www.facebook.com/estesparkrotary

 
 
 


